
To: Board of Education 
 
From: Tony Barron, executive director, facilities & operations, ext. 1643 
 
Re: Mobile Classroom Setup – East Heights 
 
Date: December 8, 2016 
 
 
Background: 
At its November 26, 2016 meeting, the Board of Education approved payment for the 
replacement of mobile classrooms at East Heights Elementary School. Additional costs 
were identified for debris removal, deck construction, and the replacement of plumbing 
and electrical due to the setup and removal of the mobile classrooms. USD 497 entered 
into a contract with Phoenix Renovation and Restoration to provide these services in the 
amount of $49,550. 
 
Recommendation: 
Administration recommends board approval for payment to Phoenix Renovation and 
Restoration for debris removal, deck construction, and the replacement of plumbing and 
electrical due to set up and removal of the mobile classrooms at East Heights 
Elementary School. 
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education approve payment to Phoenix Renovation and 
Restoration for debris removal, deck construction, and the replacement of plumbing and 
electrical due to set up and removal of the mobile classrooms at East Heights 
Elementary School in the amount of $49,550.” 


